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Dear Parents/Carers, 

We started this week with an assembly on sharing and how this links to our school rule of 

being kind and our learning value of support.  We thought about all the ways that we share 

and therefore support each other.   

Our classrooms have been buzzing with activities that promote the spirit of sharing.  The 

children have been sharing their thoughts during class discussions, collaborating in group or 

paired learning and supporting one another’s learning journeys.  It’s wonderful to see how the 

simple act of sharing can enhance the overall educational experience for everyone involved. 

We appreciate the ongoing partnership between parents and teachers.  Your involvement in 

your child’s education is invaluable.  Whether it’s volunteering your time, or participating in 

school events your contributions strengthen our school community.  We have some wonderful 

volunteers coming into school to hear children read, helping to keep our library looking 

inviting for the children to use and participating in school trips as well as all of those who 

support the school through FOSHJS. 

Upper school were extremely lucky this week with a visit from one of the archaeologists, from 

the excavation team which featured on ‘Digging for Britain’.  She came in to share her 

experiences and the finds found at the Anglo Saxon dig on Sun Lane, Alresford.    

Thank you for your continued support and commitment to Sun Hill Junior School in building 

a community and values collaboration, empathy and the spirit of sharing. 

I hope you all have a lovely weekend. 

Mrs Sue Griffiths 

 

                         

 

 

 

 

 

 

     

 

 



    

Congratulations to all the pupils awarded Head Teachers awards this 
week 

      Strive     Carley A (Buzzards), Brooklyn C (Swans), Florence S 

(Woodpeckers), George A (Woodpeckers) 

      Trust  Issy G (Swans) 

 

     Aspire     Riley A (Kingfishers), Alex C (Robins), Oscar F 

(Robins), Arabella N (Buzzards), Joseph C (Kestrels) 

     Resilience   Ollie H (Kingfishers), Lucas T (Kestrels), Bella W 

(Herons) 

       Support  Jojo W (Herons) 

 

 

This week our Star Mascot Puff Puff was awarded to:  
 

Brooklyn C - Swans 
“Always wanting to do his best in everything he does” 

  

 
 

SCHOOL HOUSE OF THE WEEK 

 
  

 

Arle  =  252          Meon =  235 

Itchen = 249      Candover =  230 
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Congratulations to all our Stars  
for achieving their first 25 stars certificates for their  

“Making a Difference Awards” this week! 

25 STRIVE STARS:   

Isobel C (Buzzards), Rafferty D (Buzzards),  

Carley A (Buzzards), Edie B (Buzzards), Jayden L (Kestrels), 

Jemima A (Kestrels), Jaime-Lee S (Robins), Alex G (Robins), 

Farris M (Robins), Dan M (Herons), Livvia C (Herons),  

Ellie G (Herons), Sarah-Jane P (Herons), Eve D (Woodpeckers),  

Florence S (Woodpeckers) 

25 TRUST STARS :  

Lizzy L (Kestrels), Imogen H (Kestrels), Georgina E (Robins) 

25 ASPIRE STARS :   

Mariia H (Buzzards) 

25 RESILIENCE STARS:  

Mimi C (Robins) 

25 SUPPORT STARS:  

Aayden P (Herons), Lucas H-S (Herons), Hugo R (Herons) 

50 SUPPORT STARS:  

Mason C (Herons) 

 

 



 

 
 
 

                                                        

 

            

THE BINGO AWARD – THIS WEEK! 

We are delighted that this week, Bingo selected:  

Rosie J from Kestrels class 

 
 

For the CONNECT Sign – Why? 

 ‘For always being kind and helpful’ 

 

 

 

 

 
           

 

 

Make a Difference Bench 

Our Wellbeing Ambassadors were joined by Bingo (our PAT dog) in the 

glorious sunshine last week to launch our new M.A.D (Make A Difference) 

bench. The children were delighted to be donated this beautiful bench by 

Lazy Susan Furniture. This is to be our new Wellbeing Bench and a gathering 

point for those children who are happy to support others to join in their play. 

Our Wellbeing Ambassadors will be on hand around the bench to support 

anyone who needs it and are very excited to help. This generous donation will 

make a big difference to the children's playtimes. Thank you 'Lazy Susan'! 

@Lazy Susan Furniture https://www.lazysusanfurniture.co.uk/ 

 

https://www.facebook.com/424509390938468
https://www.lazysusanfurniture.co.uk/


 

Local Advisory Board for Perins and Sun Hill 

The Perins Multi Academy Trust is governed by a Board of Trustees who are accountable to the 

Department of Education. It has the overall responsibility for the running of the two schools 

currently operated by it, Perins and Sun Hill Junior School. 

For a number of years the MAT has had a Local Advisory Board, whose role is to liaise with the 

Trust Board, normally through a Trustee who attends its meetings.  

The LAB has a maximum of 15 local advisors, who are elected parents/carers and staff from both 

Schools. It meets at least once a term in the evening on school premises. 

The role of the LAB is  

 to promote the vision, mission and values of the MAT within the Schools and the local 
community; and 

 to monitor the satisfaction of students and parents and carers by reviewing matters 
referred to them by the MAT; and 

 to support the Schools in developing partnerships with each other, with external bodies 
and within the local community in line with the strategies and policies of the MAT; and 

 to make suggestions for improving the Schools, supporting the curriculum and 
increasing curricular and extra-curricular learning opportunities for students; and 

 to monitor and contribute to the effectiveness of the safeguarding, child protection and 
general welfare arrangements at the Schools. 

 

It is an opportunity for parents, carers and staff to make suggestions as well as to provide 

information and feedback to the Trust Board. 

The MAT currently has up to five vacancies on the LAB and is looking to fill them. If there are 

more than five candidates who meet the criteria, there will be an election. 

If you are interested in applying or would like to know more, please make contact with the 

schools as below: 

Sun Hill Junior School  adminoffice@sunhill-jun.hants.sch.uk  

Perins School (The Family Engagement Team) school@perins.hants.sch.uk 

The deadline for applying is Friday 9th February 2024 

 

mailto:adminoffice@sunhill-jun.hants.sch.uk
mailto:school@perins.hants.sch.uk


 
 
 
 

Thursday 7th March is World Book day! 

 

As well as our usual WBD fun, dressing up and sponsored read 

we are continuing to fund raise for the new school library which 

is due for redevelopment over the Easter break.  

 

After school on World Book day we will be hosting a 2nd hand 

children’s books sale in the school hall. 

 

If you have any good quality 2nd hand childrens books you would 

like to dontate please bring them to the school office.   

 

More information regarding World Book Day will be sent out 

before half-term.  
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 Kingfishers = 94.3% 

 Robins = 95.6%  

 Woodpeckers = 93.85% 

 Buzzards = 93.33% 

 Kestrels = 91.48% 

 Herons = 95%  

 Swans = 97.04%   
 







 

 Wednesday 7th February: SEND Parents evening* 

 Monday 12th - Friday 16th February: HALF-TERM 

 Wednesday 21st February: Parents evening 

 Thursday 22nd February: Parents evening 

 Monday 19th February: Kestrels Swimming lessons start (6 weeks)*  

 Wednesday 21st February: Buzzards Swimming lessons start (6 weeks)* 

 Friday 1st March: Year 5 Trip to The Mayflower Theatre* 

 Monday 4th March: Year 6 Trip to the Mayflower Theatre* 

 Thursday 7th March – WORLD BOOK DAY 

 Thursday 7th March – 2nd hand childrens book sale  - after school 

 Thursday 28th March: Easter Service at St Johns Church – Year 5 to lead 

 Friday 29th March: GOOD FRIDAY 

 Monday 1st April: EASTER MONDAY 

 Tuesday 2nd – Friday 12th April: Easter Holidays 

 Monday 6th May: BANK HOLIDAY 

 Thursday 9th May: Area Sports at Perins School (After-School Event) 

 Monday 13th – Thursday 16th May: SATs Exam week for Year 6 

 Friday 17th May – Wellbeing Day 

 Friday 24th May – Sports Day 

 Monday 27th May – BANK HOLIDAY 

 Tuesday 28th May – Friday 31st May – HALF-TERM 

 Friday 28th June – INSET DAY 

 Monday 1st July – INSET DAY 

 Monday 8th – Friday 12th July – Year 6 Residential Trip 

 Tuesday 23rd July – Last Day of term – 1pm finish 

 
 
 

*An email/letter has been sent home regarding this event.
  


